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Iltem 8.1 Parliamentarian and Departmental Letters received by the Mayor
Appendix 3 Letter from the Hon Gayle Tierney MP - dated 10 February 2020

The Hon Gayle Tierney mp

Minister for Training and Skills 2 Treasury Place, East Melbourne
Minister for Higher Education Victoria 3002
Telephone: +613 9637 3196
COR 1941223
DX 210074

Cr Lara Carli
Mayor

City of Melton
PO Box 21
Melton 3337

Dear Cr Carli

Thank you for the City of Melton’s 2020-21 Victorian State Budget Submission. The Victorian
Government will consider a range of issues as part of the 2020-21 budget deliberations. The 2020-21
budget is scheduled to be tabled in Parliament on Tuesday 5 May 2020.

| note Melton City Council’s advocacy efforts and in particular that Council has identified a tertiary and
TAFE learning environment locally as a key priority.

The Andrews Labor Government is committed to ensuring that all Victorians have access to high quality
training and a TAFE system that delivers programs leading to jobs. The Department of Education and
Training monitors enrolment data and industry’s requirements for skills and works collaboratively with
Vocational Education and Training (VET) providers to meet the long-term enrolment needs for the
State of Victoria.

This is part of long-term planning for VET provision across the State particularly in the creation of
employment and training opportunities for a rapidly growing population. | do recognise the impact on
young people when they cannot readily access employment, education and training opportunities.

My department is focused on ensuring that future TAFE capital projects align with student and industry
demand and is working with VET providers on asset masterplans for future VET provision, particularly
where a gap exists between the number of VET places offered and forecasted growth in VET students,
with Melton being an area of interest.

The Government has committed $220 million in funding to upgrade TAFE facilities and campuses
across the state, so that local communities have access to a great TAFE. The Department will assess
opportunities in growth corridors and continue to increase access to training so that Victorians can
acquire skills that will lead to jobs.

Your details will be dealt with in accordance with the Public Records Act 1973 and the Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014. Should you have any ORIA
queries or wish to gain access te your personal information held by this d plea: our Privacy Officer at the above address. “"“a %
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If you would like further information, you may contact Dr Simon Booth, Executive Director, Tertiary
Education Policy and Performance Division, Department of Education and Training, on (03) 7022 1624
or by email: Booth.Simon.D@edumail.vic.gov.au.

Thank you again for providing a copy of the City of Melton’s 2020-21 Victorian State Budget
Submission.

Yours sincerely

ey

The Hon Gayle Tierney MP ‘ .

Minister for Training and Skills
Minister for Higher Education

10 FEB 2020
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